

Sayreville Public Schools Vision 2030

P.O. Box 997 Sayreville, New Jersey 08871 Phone: 732-525-5200 Fax: 732-727-5769



Dr. Richard R. Labbe, Superintendent of Schools Dr. Marilyn J. Shediack, Assistant Superintendent

Mr. Eric Glock-Molloy, Assistant Superintendent Ms. Erin Hill, Business Administrator/Board Secretary

Sayreville Board of Education Business Meeting

Tuesday, December 19, 2017

See the video.

CALL TO ORDER

PLEDGE TO THE FLAG

PUBLIC NOTICE

Take notice this public meeting of the Sayreville Board of Education was e-mailed to The Home News Tribune and the Star Ledger in accordance with Chapter 231, Public Law 1975. Further in accordance with N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 to 10:4-21, a copy of this notice was posted outside the Board Secretary's Office and a copy was also filed with the Clerk of the Borough of Sayreville.

ROLL CALL

STUDENT COUNCIL REPORT

John Lewis

PRESENTATION

- Outstanding Service Recognition to Mrs. DePinto & Mr. Macagnone
- Food Services Budget Ms. Hill & Ms. Jenkins

Thank you Mrs. DePinto and Mr. Macagnone for EVERYTHING you have done for ALL our students!!









2018–19 Food Services Budget – Ms. Hill & Ms. Jenkins

See their presentation.



CORRESPONDENCE

- Monthly Technology Work-Order Report
- Monthly Maintenance Work-Order Reports

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Approval of the Regular & Executive Session of November 21, 2017.

District Highlights - Mrs. Batko

- The Sayreville Middle School is offering a **Homework Club** that will run once a week after school. The Homework Club serves as an opportunity for students to complete their homework after school with supervision. It provides a way for students to focus on their homework without distractions and with teacher assistance, if needed. The club will meet on Tuesday afternoons from 2:55 to 3:33 p.m. There is a 4:00 p.m. bus available for students who take the bus home on a daily basis. The Homework Club is sponsored by the Middle School PTO and will cost \$50 per student. It will run for 10 weeks beginning February 13, 2018 and ending on April 24, 2018 (not available during Spring Break).
- We have an App for that! The Sayreville Middle School Guidance Department is always looking for new ways to increase the school/home connection and to assist parents to become more actively involved in their child's education. Last month, the Guidance Department launched the "Remind" App, which can be downloaded for free from either the Apple App Store or Google Play. Yet another way to strengthen the home/school connection and to keep parents informed.
- Congratulations to Sayreville War Memorial High School student Sierra Farrell, who scored among the 34 highest scoring tenth graders in the country out of a total 16,175 participants (she only had one wrong response). Junior Maham Akhtar scored among the highest-scoring eleventh graders out of 16,476 participants. Seniors, Kathleen Beben and Jasmeen Kaur scored among the 121 highest-scoring twelfth graders in the country out of 18,621 participants. Congratulations to these student and their teachers!!

- Renovations of the Sayreville War Memorial High School's TV Studio are nearing completion. In fact, the TV students are looking forward to working on a SWMHS News Program that will be filmed in their studio during Semester 2. Thank you to Mr. Greene and his students for putting together an amazing video for the NSBA visit.
- On December 4, 2017, the Sayreville Board of Education had the pleasure of hosting a visit from members of the National School Boards Association (NSBA) led by our Board President, Mr. Kevin Ciak, who is also the President of the NSBA. They arrived at the high school and were greeted by the SWMHS Marching Band and Cheerleaders. After meeting some of the high school faculty and district administrative team, and having breakfast with the SWMHS Student Council, they were treated to performances by our high school students in the auditorium. Our Air Force Junior ROTC presented the colors for the Pledge of Allegiance and the National Anthem was played beautifully by a trumpeter from the Marching Band. This was followed by performances by the SWMHS Choir; theatre students, who performed a skit from the *Good Doctor* play[the previously mentioned TV Production students' video; and a performance by Traffic on Washington, the SWMHS rock band, which brought the NSBA members to their feet with a couple of songs, most notably the Bon Jovi song, "Who Says You Can't Go Home." From the high school, the NSBA visited the Samsel Upper Elementary School, where TAG students gave them an environmental preservation presentation. In addition several students gave a presentation on the Let the Children Lead program. Finally, the Samsel Chorus sang a rousing rendition of "The Lion Sleeps Tonight." The NSBA ended their day and visit to Sayreville at the Grand Marguis for a meet and greet with NJ Commissioner of Education Kimberly Harrington and enjoyed a special presentation of the Madrigal Dinner.

SUPERINTENDENT'S REPORT HIGHLIGHTS

▶ A – VISION 2030 FINANCE & INFRASTRUCTURE

- #17 Approval to graciously accept the generous donation of earbuds at an estimated value of \$5,328 from Allegiance Retail Services in Iselin, New Jersey, on page 4.
- * # 27 Approval to award the Request for Proposals Student Information Software to be fully operational and integrated by July 1, 2018, for the 2018–19 school year through the 2022–2023 school year (5 year contract) to Oncourse, on the Addendum.
- #28 Approval of a royalty agreement with JSJD Media, LLC d/b/a School Revenue Partners for participation in a School District Advertising Program from January 1, 2018 through June 30, 2018, on the Addendum.

▶ B – VISION 2030 STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT

 #1 Approval of the below new courses for the 2018 – 2019 school year at Sayreville War Memorial High School on pages 8–9.

Advanced Jazz Studies Communicating in the 21st Century Everyday Algebra Life Skills/Healthy Lifestyles 11 Foundations of Mathematics and Science 11 Foundations of Language Arts and Social Studies 11

- #2-5 Approval of co-curricular trips and activities, included but not limited to the below on page 9.
 - Arleth School Science Family Fun Night on Friday, January 5, 2018 from 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm.
 - ASI Family Reading Night on Monday, April 16, 2018 from 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm.

D- VISION 2030 PERSONNEL

- #1 Acceptance of the retirement of Linda Kudrak, Part-time Secretary at Eisenhower Elementary School, effective January 1, 2018, on page 10.
- # 14 –15 & 29 Approval to appoint new certificated and non certificated staff for the 2017–18 school year on pages 13–15 and the Addendum.
- #28 Approval to hire Michael Salum as the new Supervisor of Social Studies, Related Arts and Extra Curricular Activities, on the Addendum.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)*

SUPERINTENDENT'S REPORT APPROVAL

- ► A VISION 2030 FINANCE AND INFRASTRUCTURE
- B VISION 2030 STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT
- C VISION 2030 GOVERNANCE
- D VISION 2030 PERSONNEL

DELEGATE TO THE NEW JERSEY SCHOOL BOARDS ASSOCIATION

Mr. Ciak

COMMITTEE REPORTS

BOARD DISCUSSION

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION



Sayreville Public Schools Vision 2030

P.O. Box 997 Sayreville, New Jersey 08871 Phone: 732-525-5200 Fax: 732-727-5769



Dr. Richard R. Labbe, Superintendent of Schools Dr. Marilyn J. Shediack, Assistant Superintendent Mr. Eric Glock-Molloy, Assistant Superintendent Ms. Erin Hill, Business Administrator/Board Secretary

Upcoming Meeting Dates

Tuesday, January 2, 2018 (Reorganization)